

Rise Park Primary and Nursery School Head Teacher: Mrs Natasha Kelly B.Ed.Hons Bestwood Park Drive West Rise Park Nottingham NG5 5EL

Tel: 0115 915 3775 admin@risepark.nottingham.sch.uk www.riseparkprimaryschool.co.uk

12th February 2021

Dear parent / carer

Firstly, I would like to say a huge thank you to you for filling in the parental questionnaire last week, it was heart-warming to read the many lovely comments. Here are a few listed below:

"If the children are finding something difficult, they leave a message and the teacher explains in a different way"

"Staff are responsive to messages and work is marked and commented on promptly"

"Quality provision. Particularly love the stories being read by staff and the videos of the teaching"

"We have daily feedback, encouragement and personal messages daily, all child centred and online messages have been backed up with phone calls checking on our wellbeing, which is really appreciated"

"Having the videos is useful on many levels, it ensures the children are taught correctly, reduces the pressure on adults and more importantly it helps children feel connected to school and teaching staff"

To further enhance children feeling connected to home and school we have decided to begin a weekly zoom class meeting to enable the class to see each other both at home and school, award star of the week and share any topics or areas of discussion.

In order for your child to participate in this please complete the form, which will be sent via text shortly, by Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> February. <u>Please note if we do not have consent your child will not be able to participate.</u>

Finally, I would like to wish you a peaceful half term break and I will of course be communicating with you after whatever decision is made on the 22<sup>nd</sup> February.

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries or questions.

**Yours Sincerely** 

Headteacher

Mrs Kelly





















